COMMUNICATION COUNCIL – September 27, 2021 CW (PM)- Report No. 41, Item 5

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Rutherford and Hawkview Blvd Development

Date: September-15-21 10:04:30 AM

----Original Message----

From: Angela P.

Sent: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 8:33 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc:

Subject: [External] Rutherford and Hawkview Blvd Development

Hello

I am writing as I have just been notified through social media of this development at Rutherford and Hawkview. Being a Vellore Woods resident, in the past I have received these notifications but possibly the impact of the pandemic, these communication from the city have not been forthcoming in the usual fashion which is dissappointing. I have heard rumblings about this in the past but nothing formal shared recently. Hoping the city can come up with a system to share this information in a timely way so that residents are informed and everything is transparent.

I am writing as a Vellore Woods resident with my continued concern with density in my neighbourhood. As this may be late coming to you, I still want inform you of my opposition to this density development of the two 12 storey condos at Rutherford and Hawkview. The traffic is horrendous in the area and I continue to be suprised that density developments continue in the area despite the continuous complaints of residents and ratepayer associations that represent them, on this and their impacts on the neighboring area. I am hoping that reconsideration can be given to this and instead thoughts to building single dwelling homes in this place and not condos or apartments.

I have attended forums where residents comments on these types of issues have been dismissed. I hope in this instance this is not.

Sincerely Angela Pisan Vellore Woods Resident